From: Banks, Andrew < Andrew. Banks@herefordshire.gov.uk >

Sent: 08 December 2021 14:57

To: west2@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Cc: Schenke, Wendy < Wendy. Schenke@herefordshire.gov.uk >; Norman, Jacqueline

<Jackie.Norman@herefordshire.gov.uk>

Subject: RE: 3269186 - 145 The Homend 200662

Dear Jenni,

I refer to your email below which has been forwarded to me for a response. I assume that the query relates to paragraph 4.5 of the Appellant's Statement of Case which says:

With regard the concern over the disruption caused from the proposed vehicular access and parking the application site is sustainably located in an area described as "the secondary shopping frontage"

I would suggest that it is for the appellant to clarify the intended meaning of their reference to 'proposed vehicular access and parking' at paragraph 4.5, rather than for the Local Planning Authority to speculate.

However, as far as the Local Planning Authority is concerned the determination of the application was made on the basis of the proposed block plan numbered PG/02 and dated 16/01/2020. It doesn't show a new vehicular access or parking and did not form part of the proposal. Similarly the reason for refusal makes no specific mention of disturbance caused by vehicular movements associated with the appeal proposal.

I trust that this is of assistance.

Kind regards

Andrew

## Heref ordshire.gov.uk

## **Andrew Banks**

Development Manager | North Team

Development Management | Economy and Place | Herefordshire Council



Andrew.Banks@herefordshire.gov.uk

Tel 01432 383085

Main Council Switchboard:
01432 260000
General Planning Enquiries:
planningenquiries@herefordshire.gov.uk
Planning Registration Enquiries:
planningregistration@herefordshire.gov.uk

## Stay Safe † ↑ Keep Healthy → Support Local to

## **SAFE** THEREFORDSHIRE

Please consider the environment - Do you really need to print this E-Mail?

Any opinion expressed in this e-mail or any attached files are those of the individual and not necessarily those of Herefordshire Council. This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the addressee. This communication may contain material protected by law from being passed on. If you are not the intended recipient and have received this e-mail in error, you are advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please contact the sender immediately and destroy all copies of it

printing or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please contact the sender immediately and destroy all copies of it.
From: West 2 < west2@planninginspectorate.gov.uk > Sent: 08 December 2021 08:13  To Planning Enquiries < planning enquiries@herefordshire.gov.uk > Subject: 3269186 - 145 The Homend
Good morning
Reference is made within the appellants statement of case to proposed vehicular and parking, no reference to such an access/parking on any plans. Please can you clarify this matter within 5 working days.
Thank you
Jenni
Jenni Ball Planning Inspectorate Email: west2@planninginspectorate.gov.uk Tel: 0303 444 5282
Please note that I work part time and will be working Tuesdays to Fridays.
Please take a moment to review the Planning Inspectorate's Privacy  Notice which can be accessed by clicking this link.
Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or

Please note that the contents of this email and any attachments are privileged and/or confidential and intended solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this email and its attachments, you must take no action based upon them, nor must you copy or show them to anyone. Please contact the sender if

you believe you have received this email in error and then delete this email from your system.

Recipients should note that e-mail traffic on Planning Inspectorate systems is subject to monitoring, recording and auditing to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The Planning Inspectorate has taken steps to keep this e-mail and any attachments free from viruses. It accepts no liability for any loss or damage caused as a result of any virus being passed on. It is the responsibility of the recipient to perform all necessary checks.

The statements expressed in this e-mail are personal and do not necessarily reflect the opinions or policies of the Inspectorate.

DPC:76616c6	46f72		